Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Connor Lead Member for Housing in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F 6, (a) (i) and J (a) (i), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby  approve the appointment of P. Casey (Land Reclamation) Ltd, as one of the City Council's partner contractors for landscape works, to undertake the Lower Kersal Phase 5a environmental improvements at: Kingsley Avenue; Stanton Avenue; Alsop Avenue; Winster Avenue; Beeston Avenue; Northallerton Rd (not all properties to be included)
Work will include the construction of 106 in-curtilage driveway installations and lockable metal vehicle gates where possible – although not all properties will receive all of these improvements. Dropped kerbs will be constructed for existing and proposed hard standings. Improvements (where required) will be carried out on both Council and privately owned properties
The Reasons are that Phase 5a will continue the earlier phases 1, 2, 3 (including the sub phase of 3B) and 4. As with these previous phases, the emphasis of the improvements will be to reduce the number of cars parked on the streets of the Lower Kersal estate, improving and enhancing the area for both existing and new residents across all tenures
Assessment of Risk 
Generally, the risk is deemed small to medium but this does not account for potential legal issues that might arise as a result of planned work to non Council owned land

Where work to private properties is required in terms of providing driveways and gates, only a license to work on the property is needed. If this is not forthcoming the contractors can move to the next eligible property without detriment to the schedule.    

Finally, there is a risk that, subject to further consultation, further funding may be required to complete work on properties within Phase 5a. However, this is deemed to be a small risk.  
The source of funding is: Phase 5a– Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Housing and Physical Environment Budget - Lower Kersal Environmental Improvements, Phases 5 to 6) and the Council’s Capital Programme 20010/11

Legal Advice obtained: Norman Perry.

Financial Advice obtained: Peter Butterworth (SCC) and Anne Lythgoe (NDC)
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process. 
NDC Development Framework Document

NDC Project Appraisal Form – Lower Kersal Estate Environmental Improvements 2009-2011


Contact Officer: Brian Enright  



Tel No 0161 607 8548 

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for the Council and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committees to call-in the decision are the
     Neighbourhoods and Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committees.
	


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor
Lead Member for Housing
Date 17th November, 2009
*
This decision was published on 17th November, 2009.
*
This decision will come in force on 25th November, 2009 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

